TEBAY PARISH COUNCIL
Chair – Mr. Adrian Todd, Honeypot House, Gaisgill
Clerk – Mrs. M. Longworth , Yew Tyree Farm, Greenholme
Tel - 015396 24900
Email -  clerk@tebaypc.org.uk
MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 30th OCTOBER 2024 AT THE METHODIST HALL, TEBAY AT 7.30pm
Present – Cllrs A. Todd (chair); A. Meadowcroft; B. Kipling;  J. Nugent; J. Hoggarth and S. Ainsworth Hammond; the clerk
Westmorland and Furness Councillor J. Murray; 2 members of the public

1.  Apologies for Absence
There were no apologies for absence

2.  Declarations of Interest
Councillor Julie Hoggarth declared an interest in item 6.2 on the Agenda (donation towards the Drum and Brass project with Tebay School) and took no part in the decision making on this item.

3.  Minutes of the Meeting of 25th September 2024
The Minutes were signed as a true record of the above meeting.

4.  Outstanding Business
4.1  The defibrillators were all reported to be in a good condition apart from lights not working at the Cross Keys and Roundthwaite defibrillators.  Cllr Adrian Todd will check on the position.
4.2 Play areas
An estimate was awaited from Playdale for repair of the Wavy Bridge at the North Terraces play area.
4.3  The generator at the Social Club had been repaired.

5.  Highways and Rights of Way	
5.1  Pedestrian crossing at the school.
The clerk reported that W & F Council were preparing a design to make the road safer by the school.
5.2  Repairs had been carried out to the Cinder Path
5.3  Roundabout.  It was noted that W & F Council had agreed to carry out two cuts per year of a 5m wide area at the circumference of the roundabout.  It was agreed that the vegetation growing at the centre of the roundabout would need to be cut back.  It was further agreed that the grass cutting contact should be amended for 2025 to reduce the need for mowing/strimming as the costs were getting out of hand.
5.4  It was agreed that double white lines should be painted on the highway through the village.
5.5  It was disappointing to see that W &  F Council were not progressing any further 20 mph schemes.
5.6  The Chair and the clerk would look into the problem of potholes in the Roundthwaite area.

6.  Correspondence	
6.1  A letter had been received from Bernard Thornborrow.  He volunteered to make some repairs to the Parish Council notice boards and this was welcomed and it was agreed that the Parish Council would pay for all materials needed.
6.2  An email had been received requesting a donation be made towards the costs of running a Drum and Brass project for primary age school children in conjunction with Tebay School.  It was agreed to donate £100.
6.3  A letter had been received from W & F Council to say that no recharge would be made to parish councils for 2024 for street lighting.  Their new policy on street lighting had not been finalised.  

7.  Finance
The clerk had circulated the cash book made up to the end of September.
The following accounts were approved for payment:
M. Longworth – salary for October      						232.00
			
HMPG – PAYE for October 						              58.00
Cumbria Payroll Services								   17.40
Northern Arb Ltd. – grass cutting						1361.00
Tebay Sport and Social Club – donation for repairs to roof			1000.00
 
8.  Public Participation
8.1  A street light belonging to the parish council at No.16 Galloper Park had been removed, presumably by W & F Council.  W & F Councillor John Murray agreed to find out who the clerk should contact at W & F Council about this.
8.2  The Chair reported on an overflowing drain in the vicinity of the Barnaby Rudge
8.3  The drain near to Galloper Cottage was also overflowing and should be reported.
8.4  The white lines on the road at Highfield should be repainted.
8.5  A road sign at the entrance to Tebay should be updated/refreshed.
8.6  Concerns were expressed about parking at Old Tebay and that this should be for residents only.  However, the clerk pointed out that the parish council had no power to do this and the land did not belong to the parish council.

9.  Reports from Westmorland and Furness Council
9.1  Cllr John Murray reported on the recent Highways Forum and explained that the parish councils would be encouraged to carry out any highways work in conjunction with W & F Council to ensure that risk assessments were carried out and insurance in place.
9.2  John Murray would report on recent meetings about bus services and contracts.
9.3  Cumbria Constabulary were pleased with the outcome of the 2024 Horse Fair and this had attracted more genuine travellers and fewer undesirable persons.
9.4  The A685 to Grayrigg had been put on a list for works to be carried out in 2025
9.5  The works to the M6 bridges would not commence in 2026, as planned, but possibly in 2027.
9.6  W & F Council were trying to standardise their waste collections over their whole area and this could result in new arrangements for collection of garden waste, provision of skips, etc. 
9.7  There was a consultation exercise being carried out by the Boundary Commission into local wards and W & F Council had proposed that Tebay be separated from Orton and transferred to the Sedbergh ward.  This was unanimously opposed by the meeting and it was agreed that Orton and Tebay should be grouped together as there were strong links between the two villages, both historically and in the present day.  Orton was to be in the Shap ward.  The clerk was instructed to respond to the consultation and make the case that the two parishes should remain in the same ward.

10.  Date and Time of Next Meeting
The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 27th November 2024 at The Methodist Hall, Tebay at 7.30 pm.

M. Longworth (clerk)


Signed as a true record   ………………………….

Dated  ……………………………………






